Senate Approval of Spring ‘21 Budget and Process
Submitted to the Washington College Senate

Background: Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, club programming will remain largely virtual in the Spring 2021 semester. Virtual programming is difficult for clubs and necessitates a high degree of flexibility on the SGA side of operations. 

WHEREAS, the Slack process worked well for both clubs and the SGA;

WHEREAS, and the discretionary request process in Fall ’20 was not as useful or necessary as anticipated;

WHEREAS, and the Fall ’20 spending report and Spring ’21 budget plan have been presented to the Senate by the Financial Controller and will be communicated to the campus;

WHEREAS, and the status of the spring Student Activities Fee allocation to the SGA is uncertain;

THEREFORE LET IT BE RESOLVED THAT, the discretionary request process will not be utilized in the Spring ’21 semester and instead the funds designated for the discretionary request will be included in the $1,000 club budget cap;

LET IT BE FURTHER RESOLVED THAT, and the Spring ’21 budget plan will retain the rolling budget item process from the fall semester, but the cap will be increased to $1,000 per club with requests under $500 undergoing the Slack approval process and requests over $500 discussed in weekly Senate meetings; 

LET IT BE FURTHER RESOLVED THAT, and any potential additional allocation to the SGA will be used first to support club activities or needs before discussion is opened on other financial contributions, should this situation of additional funding arise;

LET IT BE FURTHER RESOLVED THAT, and the Financial Controller will provide a retrospective summary of club spending to both the Senate and the campus community as a whole by the end of the Spring ’21 semester;

LET IT BE FURTHER RESOLVED THAT, and this resolution will be in effect until the end of the Spring 2021 semester and brought before the Senate for renewal in the Fall 2021 semester if necessary.

Respectfully Submitted,
The Budget Committee
